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This has been a tremendous year for NADE thus far!  I must say at the outset that I am very appreciative for the effort put forth by the Members of NADE’s Board of Directors and to the NADE membership for making the success NADE has enjoyed these first six months possible.  We have witnessed a significant increase in membership and there has been an accompanying increase in the level of general interest in NADE.  I believe this can be attributed to the leadership provided by the NADE Board at a national level and by chapter leaders at the chapter level.  As we continue to push forward with our goals for the year, I am confident they will be attained.

Throughout the year, I have striven to serve the interests of the membership of this Association.  In so doing, I have communicated with the NADE Board with regard to the activities and events that have involved NADE.  A list of the major highlights from the first six months of the year is included in this report for convenience.  All of these activities and events were previously reported to the NADE Board in detail. 
As we proceed through the remainder of this year, we will push for NADE to complete its reorganization and be firmly established with its new non-profit corporate identity.  There is still work to be done in this area and some degree of urgency will apply in the months ahead so that we may finish this endeavor.  We will to continue our focus on building NADE’s membership base and strengthening the basic core of NADE through leadership development at the chapter and national levels.  In the weeks ahead, NADE’s executive officers will travel to Washington, D.C. for a series of meetings with congressional staff personnel, Members of Congress, and government agency officials, including those from SSA.  We will share the expertise of NADE and communicate the voice of NADE to ensure proper discussion of the issues important to our members.   

We will continue to focus on the training needs of our members by ensuring a successful national training conference later this year.  The Commissioner of Social Security has accepted our invitation to attend our conference and speak to our members.  We will also continue to emphasize our awards program, our professional certification program, and the other services for which our members expect from their national organization.   
Thank you for the opportunity to serve NADE!

NADE Highlights 2014-2015

· NADE Chapters are proceeding with efforts to incorporate within their state.  

· The Illinois NADE Chapter did a fantastic job planning and hosting the 2014 NADE National Training Conference.

· The Oregon NADE Chapter is preparing to host the 2015 NADE National Training Conference in Portland.

· The Colorado and Michigan NADE Chapters have submitted competing bids for NADE’s 2016 National Training conference.  
· To date, NADE has added approximately 250 new members since the 2014 National Training Conference.
· The NADE website and the NADE Advocate continue to undergo a strategic redesign to make them both more visually appealing and user friendly while simultaneously reinforcing their content. 

· The National Disability Coalition held its inaugural meeting in Washington, D.C. on Wednesday, September 24.  NADE is a charter member of this organization.  

· NADE’s executive officers continue to hold quarterly conference calls with Ann Robert, Associate Commissioner, and Christopher Goble, Deputy Associate Commissioner, in the Office of Disability Determinations.  These calls allow NADE to communicate with SSA about the issues that are important to our members.
· NADE was a co-signer on a letter to the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) stressing the need for adequate, sustained financial resources for the Social Security Administration (SSA) and the Disability Determination Services (DDSs).  The National Council of Social Security Managers Association, Inc. (NCSSMA) and the Association of Administrative Law Judges (AALJ) were also co-signers.  
· All of NADE’s standing committees have chairpersons who are active and anxious to serve and who have members who are equally active and anxious to serve.  
· At the request of the Administrative Conference of the United States (ACUS), NADE provided input regarding our opinion of the policies and regulations of the Social Security Disability Program.  
· NADE provided a response regarding improvements for the Social Security Disability Program to the Committee for a Responsible Federal Budget. 
· The American Enterprise Institute and the Brookings Institution jointly sponsored a conference in Washington, D.C. on December 2, 2014 to focus public attention of “Improving Outcomes for Supplemental Security Income Youth.”  NADE’s President was a presenter at this event, which was attended by representatives from claimant advocacy groups, the media, government agencies and academia.      

· SSA will provide strong support for NADE’s 2015 National Training Conference and will encourage the Regional Commissioners and DDS Administrators to do likewise. 
· NADE’s executive officers were participants in a conference call with the new Majority Staff Director for the House Social Security Subcommittee, Mr. Ted McCann, regarding NADE’s position on various issues expected to come before Congress in the coming year.  NADE will have ongoing communications with the Subcommittee, and with other congressional staff, throughout the coming year.

· NADE’s executive officers will be in Washington, DC the week of March 23-27 for a week of meetings with SSA and other government agency officials and staff from the various congressional committees and subcommittees that have budgetary authority and/or oversight responsibilities for the Social Security or SSI disability programs.  

· Congratulatory Letters were sent by NADE’s President to several NADE members who recently retired, to NADE’s 2014 national award winners and to other NADE members to recognize their notable accomplishments.  NADE also recognized the recent retirements of SSA officials and the promotions and the significant accomplishments achieved by SSA administrators.  

· The Social Security Advisory Board published the 2014 Disability Policy Panel’s report on continuing disability reviews (CDR) – the process used by SSA to evaluate the continuing eligibility of disability beneficiaries.  NADE was a resource utilized by the Board during its preparation of this report.   
